
Windsor Property 
Extensions

Extension Specialists Garden Room Specialists    

Family Business Est. 25 Years

- Extensions 
- Loft Conversions  
- Garage Conversions 
- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com

Phone: 01277 37 52 37 Mobile: 07958 787 297

Email: wpm321@msn.com

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Budget setting               
Following on from last month’s Bulletin article relating to Council finances, I would like to take 
this opportunity to update our residents regarding this matter. The Administration’s Cabinet 
Members and the Council’s Senior Management Team have been working closely to set next 
year’s budget and council tax. There are a number of budget pressures, particularly within 
Social Services, as these include Adults and Children’s services, where there has been increased 
budgetary demands due to the demographic changes in Havering.  There has been a notable 
increase in both  older and younger residents in the Borough.  This has subsequently led to 
increased financial demands on the services.  Other areas of concern are in the Neighbourhood 
Services’ budgets.   The main areas of expenditure include roads and pavement repairs, grass 
cutting/weed spraying, street cleansing and parking enforcement as well as other front-line 
services that impact our residents. It has been mentioned before that Havering Council’s 
Government Grant Allocation has been reduced significantly over the past twelve years. To 
clarify the reduction has been in the region of £70 million. This, coupled with unprecedented 
inflationary pressures, continues to put significant financial pressures on Council services. As 
mentioned above, we have been working hard with Council officers to find solutions to how we 
can mitigate these concerns, while continuing to maintain and strive to improve our services.  In 
the next couple of months, we will, with the Council officers, be consulting with our residents 
on next year’s budget.  The next edition of the Bulletin will cover this in more detail and provide 
means on how local residents can influence the budget setting process. 

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS,  
CHAIRMAN Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association  

Havering Council Administration               
As covered by Cllr Chris Wilkins above, pressures on the Council’s finances are a key area of 
focus. Since May, the new HRA Council Administration have been undertaking intensive daily 
sessions to understand the financial position of the Council, where the pressure points are, and 
what areas are failing to deliver the services residents need.

It became apparent very early on that the previous Administration had not been outward 
thinking, had not engaged effectively with partners, and that the level of borrowing they 
undertook had placed immense pressures on the financial position of the Council. This is all 
compounded by the increase in demand for support within Adults and Children’s services, 
which account for 70% of the Council tax we all pay. 

The new Cabinet want to be open and honest with residents as to what can and cannot be done, 
this will include having to be innovative and realistic.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD Deputy Leader of the Council

Subscriptions                    
We are currently collecting annual 
subscriptions at only £2 per household.  
Whilst we hope to cover the cost of The 
Bulletin through advertising, which we 
generally do, we need funds to cover any legal 
bills to fight any problems on your behalf.  If 
you are out we will leave an envelope. Please 

The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

continued on page 2

Rest in Peace 
Queen Elizabeth II

and thank you for your 70 years 
of public service

PRESS ASSOCIATION / Danny Lawson
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No H

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070

ALL
 

AREAS

COVERED
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Oscar Ford 01708 641317

oforducra@gmail.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

UPMINSTER WARD

return this to the address on the 
front.  A number of residents 
have indicated they are happy to 
pay by cheque and increase their 
donation.  Any cheques should be 
made to Upminster & Cranham 
Residents’ Association.  We take 
an active interest in supporting 
you and will continue to do so. 
We are active all the time, not just 
election times.

A new 
defibrillator for 
Upminster          
A community access defi brillator 
has been installed by St Laurence 
Church and is located on the front 
wall of the hall facing Corbets Tey 
Road.  Th e church has funded 
the defi brillator for the use of the 
whole community.

Upminster 
Police update          
Burglary for both residential and 
commercial premises for May to 
July has shown a slight increase 
on the previous year, with 
particular concern in commercial 

property where power tools and 
heavy machinery has been stolen. 
Th e hot weather has meant doors 
and windows may have been 
left open providing easy access.  
Motor vehicle crime remains a 
signifi cant issue in terms of theft 
of vehicles. Th is has risen from 10 
in 2021 to 22 in the most recent 
3 months of 2022.  Th eft from 
motor vehicles has remained 
static at 13 in that same period.  
Vehicles stolen tend to be high 
value such as Range Rovers and 
Mercedes. Th e police recommend 
a strong steering lock, placing 
keyless fobs in a Faraday bag 
or installing driveway posts. 
Robbery remains low at 3 in the 3 
month period, although reported 
shoplifting is consistently high 
at 28 crimes in the 3 month 
period.  Th e Upminster ward 
panel continue to have vehicle 
crime, including speeding, and 
burglary as priorities for the next 
3 months. Th ere is concern that a 
lack of Police resources allocated 
to the ward needs addressing 
and representations to the Tri-
borough Chief Superintendent is 
planned.

LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Your Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association 
Councillors are on facebook

For Upminster search:  ‘UCRA Oscar Ford’
For Cranham search: ‘UCRA Phil Ruck’

CP CARPET CLEANING
 Carpet & Upholstery cleaning specialist with 
20+years experience, competitive prices, 
includes a sanitising & deodorising treatment.

Fully insured and DBS certified

Carl: 07951 235195
Email: cpickering1976@outlook.com

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07858 188939 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

CRANHAM WARD

@CllrTyler 

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

Dear Mayor 
of London Re: 
Proposed Ultra 
Low Emission 
Zone 
I am writing this letter as an 
elderly resident living in Cranham. 
I am rather concerned at the 
negative impact the proposed 
ULEZ would have on me and 
my family and no doubt other 
residents in a similar situation. 
I am nearing my 80th birthday and 
remember the London smogs in 
the late 40s and 50s, one of which 
was particularly bad and resulted 
in the death of an uncle.  I am all 
for cleaner air. 
Unfortunately my car fails the 
emissions test and there is nothing 
that can be done about that, 
other than buy one that meets the 
criteria. However, at my age and a 
pensioner, I have limited funds. 
So a visit to my GP, my dentist, 
the Post Office, a pharmacy, 
Upminster shops will all cost me 
£12.50. Gerpins Lane tip another 
£12.50. My brother lives in Grays 
so a visit to him is £12.50. So take 

the bus - I have a Freedom Pass 
but also a mobility problem. I 
am unsteady on my feet with 
osteoarthritis in my right foot and 
ankle. I use a walking stick and 
walk very slowly. I do not live on a 
bus route so I would have to walk 
to the nearest one to me and then 
again when I get to my destination.  
I could not do this for shopping 
as I can’t carry anything bulky or 
heavy.  4 car journeys per week 
totals £2,600 per year on emission 
charges alone.  This month I turn 
80 and I am informed that I will 
get an ‘age related’ increase of 25p 
a week in my State Pension (before 
tax) £13 per year gross, just above 
the cost of one trip in my car.  
How does this add up?  If the 
scheme goes ahead, consideration 
must be given to elderly residents 
who rely on their cars, and 
perhaps Blue Badge holders.  

EDDIE BENHAM 

Further M25 
noise update             
Following on from our previous 
updates on the problems of 
excessive noise coming from 
the M25, I have again spoken 
to National Highways. They 

explained that following our 
contact and that of individual 
residents, our area is being used as 
a place where new types of noise 
reduction surfacing are being 
trialled. They are also looking at 
whether funding can be found 
to undertake other measures to 
reduce the noise.
One explanation given by National 
Highways for the many comments 
we received concerning the 
increased disturbance at night, is 
that overnight freight traffic, partly 
linked to online parcel deliveries, 
has increased significantly in the 
last few years. We will continue 
to keep residents informed of any 
further news we receive, on our 
website and in the Bulletin.

Cllr JOHN TYLER 

Integrated 
Care Systems             
As from July 1st, the Council has 
become part of an Integrated 
Care System. But what does this 
mean? The country has been 
divided into 42 regions, with 
Havering becoming part of the 
North East London Integrated 
Care System (ICS). Joining us in 
this statutory partnership are The 

City of London, Waltham Forest, 
Redbridge, Barking & Dagenham, 
Newham and Tower Hamlets. The 
Clinical Commissioning Group 
has been disbanded.
As Cabinet Member for Adults 
and Health I will be chairing 
Havering’s Health and Wellbeing 
Board and co-chairing the 
Havering Borough Partnership 
with Dr. Dan Weaver, which is 
where the borough’s health needs 
will be determined. This then 
feeds into the ‘Integrated Care 
Board’ where the commissioning 
of services will take place. 
Havering Council’s Chief 
Executive Andrew Blake-Herbert 
will Chair the ‘Integrated Care 
Sub-Committee’. I am also part of 
the London Health and Wellbeing 
Board Chairs Network.
The system sounds complicated 
and it will take time to bed in, but 
it is clear that there are already 
stronger relationships developing 
with a common aim of improving 
health and care for the residents 
within the ICS, more importantly 
for you the residents of Havering. 

Cllr GILLIAN FORD 
Cabinet Member for Adults  

and Health

Family 3 bed, 1 bathroom apartment with additional sofa bed. 
Located in Soldeu in Andorra, 5 mins walk from ski lift.

Available to rent for family/friends’ holidays. 
Great location for skiing in the winter and hiking,  

mountain biking and canoeing in the summer.
Call 01708 223321  

for further details and availability. Speak to Rachel & James. 

Holiday apartment for rent
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

Hornchurch



Armed Forces 
Champion       
Th e Ukrainian crisis has brought 
sharply into focus the role armed 
forces play in both protecting us 
and peacekeeping.  What is not 
often discussed is what happens 
to those who leave the forces and 
adjust to living within a civilian 
environment. Many fi nd the 
transition hard and struggle with 
skills and their mental health.  To 
help they can contact the local 
Armed Forces Champion.  Th ey 
are the fi rst point of contact 
for Jobcentre Plus staff  and 
welfare services including local 
authorities, to advise on queries 
regarding individual armed forces 
cases – including their families. 
Th ey focus on key matters 
such as housing, training and 
employment opportunities. 
If you know of anybody from the 
Armed Forces who is struggling, 
please ask them to get in touch via 
the following email:
Londonandessex.
armedforceschampions@dwp.
gov.uk

Exploring our 
recycling        
Local Councillors were recently 
invited to a visit of the Frog Island 
waste Management facility in 
Rainham where all our black and 
orange bags go for processing. 
A very interesting presentation 
was followed by a tour and 
explanation as to how eff ectively 
the contents of even the black 
bags are extracted, sorted and 
recycled meaning that only 
1% of what we throw out every 
week ends up in landfi ll. Th e 
rest is either recycled or used to 
generate electricity, even glass is 
extracted.  However, one item that 
can cause problems is batteries 
and a request is made for these 
to be recycled separately to local 
supermarkets and shops.

Cllr LAURANCE GARRARD

Crossrail - 
Elizabeth Line    
We are fortunate to have excellent 
rail connections locally, which 
certainly assists in making 
our area a great place to live.   

Facilities at Upminster Station 
have improved enormously 
over the years and C2C gets 
a regular pat on the back for 
excellent service.  Upminster also 
has the Transport for London 
Underground District Line and 
the push and pull service via 
Emerson Park to Romford.  
Next month will see further parts 
of the Elizabeth Line - Crossrail 
opening.  Th e nearest station 
for the Elizabeth Line will be 
Romford.  When completed, the 
service will run from Shenfi eld 
via Romford, Liverpool Street to 
Reading. Th is is due from May 
2023.  Keep a close eye on the 
Transport for London website 
on the latest news and details 
of running times and stations 
served.

RON OWER

Graffiti removal    
I recently reported some graffi  ti 
to Havering Council via their Love 
Clean Streets app. Th e report 
was marked as completed after 
a couple of days but the graffi  ti 
still remained. After leaving it a 
further number of days, I chased 
the Council up and pointed out 

that it brought the app (and the 
Council) into disrepute if reports 
were closed without the necessary 
work being undertaken. I received 
an apology and the graffi  ti was 
removed.  With an HRA led 
Administration now in place, this 
sort of service failure must be one 
of the things that improves.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Council 
emergency 
number         
Kindly note the Council’s out 
of hours emergency number is 
01708 433999.
Please try and give the post code 
for where the problem is or as 
much information as possible.  
Th e offi  ce hours number is 
01708 434343.

Preventing 
vehicle theft      
Recent Metropolitan Police 
(MPS) fi gures have revealed that 
theft of cars and other vehicles 
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continued on page 7

office@novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                                   0203 468 4783

www.novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                   85 Great Portland Street, London, W1W 7LT

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

PLANNING & BUILDING REGS

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

CONCEPT & DESIGN

NEW BUILD & EXTENSIONS

COMMERCIAL

RESIDENTIAL
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

07539 444 413

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

01708 463 526

3535 YEARS EXPERTISE

Windows • Doors • Conservatories • Fascia and Guttering • Conservatory Refurbishments

Visit Our Local Showroom. Concept House, Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1XP

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

Trading Standards Approved 
www.conceptwindows.co.uk

OVEROVER

We are extremely proud to

support older people in our

community to live independently in their

own homes. Our team is passionate about

delivering the highest standard of care and will

always go above and beyond to help our clients.

We are very happy to come and meet you and your

relatives to discuss our services. Please call us

at any time for more information about

how we can help you.

01708 609 364
www.radfieldhomecare.co.uk

havering@radfieldhomecare.co.uk

Havering & Brentwood

Outings & activities

Household tasks

Medication support

Wellbeing

Dementia care

Personal care

DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL
GAS, CENTRAL HEATING AND PLUMBING
INSTALLATION SERVICING AND REPAIRS

BOILER REPLACEMENTS
GAS SAFETY CHECKS

LANDLORD CERTIFICATES
ANNUAL SERVICE REMINDERS

WE SUPPLY AND INSTALL ENERGY 
EFFICIENT SMART CONTROLS

(can reduce energy consumption upto 20%)



7

has unfortunately risen 16% in 
the last twelve months. Many of 
these thefts are from vehicles with 
keyless entry.
We would therefore urge 
everyone, especially those with 
keyless vehicles, to view the MPS 
crime prevention webpage met.
police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/
keeping-vehicles-safe/
preventing-car-vehicle-theft/  
where their advice on preventing 
such thefts can be found.

Shortage of 
Veterinary 
staff, vaccines 
and drugs              
In common with the human 
medical profession the veterinary 
profession is suffering from staff 
shortages. Vets, vet nurses and 
lay staff are all in short supply. In 
addition to this there is a shortage 
of vaccines and other drugs. A 
combination of Brexit, a boom 
in pandemic pet purchases and 
early retirement or staff attrition 
in combination with an increased 
demand for services has put a 
strain on existing practices. 

There are supply problems with 
many veterinary medicines. We 
would recommend that if your 
pet is on long term medication on 
repeat prescription that you leave 
plenty of time to order more, 
and we may need to substitute a 
different brand or even alternate 
medication in some cases. We will 
as always endeavour to provide 
the best care we are able to under 
these circumstances. Lawton and 
Stoakes 01708 384444.
 

Farewell 
Margaret 
Roome               

Margaret 
Roome had 
been a resident 
of Upminster 
since the 
1940s when 
her family 
moved here 
and made this 

their home. She was a keen tennis 
player in her youth and it was at 
Grosvenor Tennis Club that she 
met her future husband John 
Roome – ‘A Tennis Club Romance’ 

it was called in the papers.  
Many will remember Margaret 
for her years of volunteer work in 
and around Upminster including 
Riding for the Disabled, St Francis 
Hospice, Corbets Tey School 
Governor, Upminster Children’s 
Society, League of Friends of St 
Georges Hospital and Meals on 
Wheels.  Also, an active member 
of the St Laurence Church 
congregation, for many years she 
organized the flowers, the holiday 
club and helped distribute the 
parish magazine.  Over the 
years she also enjoyed spending 
time serving in Roomes on the 
Menswear department.  
Margaret Roome sadly passed 
away peacefully on August 11th 
after a short illness and will be 
missed by family and community 
alike.

Apple Weekend                
Thames Chase 
are delighted 
to welcome 
the local 
community 
to our 
longstanding 

Apple Weekend taking place 

22nd - 23rd October.  With lots 
of demonstrations, tastings, talks 
and activities, we are looking 
forward to celebrating our historic 
farm buildings at this wonderful 
autumnal festival.
A selection of locally grown 
English apples, juices, honey, 
produce and preserves will 
be available for tasting and 
purchasing celebrating the local 
produce available and country 
crafts such as willow weaving and 
woodcrafts will be on display. 
There will be activities for all the 
family to enjoy too, children’s 
crafts and a trail around the site.   
As thoughts turn to the change in 
seasons we welcome back Clare 
from Bliss Flowers for an Autumn 
Wreath making workshop. All 
materials will be provided and 
you’ll come away from the session 
with your beautiful wreath made 
from natural materials to last the 
Autumn season. Date: Sunday 
16th October 1pm - 3pm
Price: £40, pre booking essential, 
spaces are limited. To book Email: 
enquiries@thameschase.org.uk 
Call: 01708 642970 Or call in at 
the Thames Chase Forest Centre 
reception. 

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

Creating looks 
you’ll love

A new service completely tailored to you. 
Providing inspiration with colours, concepts, layouts, 

lighting, fabric and furniture. Giving you the perfect look 
that you’ve always dreamed of for your home.

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

01708 255300
Book a consultation with us today

Enjoy a safer shopping experience at Roomes with sanitisation and social distancing throughout the showroom




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







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Wanted: New 
Trustees for 
First Step        
First Step, a local charity based 
in Hornchurch, are seeking new 
Trustees to join them in shaping 
the future delivery of services 
rated ‘outstanding’ fi ve times 
by OFSTED.  Th eir mission is 
‘to provide the best possible 
environment to support each 
family and their very young 
children with special needs and/
or disabilities to maximise their 
individual potential’. If you are 
interested please contact Mark 
Halls, the Chief Executive for an 
informal discussion.  
Mark.halls@fi rststep.org.uk

Hornchurch 
Football Club       
As I write, Hornchurch have 
just won 3-1 against Ipswich 
Wanderers in the FA Cup – 
congratulations!  Please keep an 
eye on the club’s excellent website 
for further news and note the 
following home fi xtures.   
Saturday, 22nd October at home 

to Horsham. Saturday, 5th 
November at home to Wingate 
and Finchley.  Kick off s at 3pm.  
Th e home games are at Th e 
Stadium, Bridge Avenue.  We 
are very lucky to have such a 
great family friendly club in our 
area.  Go along and support Th e 
Urchins...a great afternoon.

RON OWER

A change 
in control 
at Thurrock 
Council            
As reported in previous Bulletins 
and again on the front page of 
this issue, Councils are under 
tremendous pressure. In late 
August, it was announced that 
the Tory run Th urrock Council, 
would be run by government 
appointed commissioners after 
amassing over £1.5bn (yes billion) 
debts after trying to invest in 
commercial activities such as 
solar power.
You can rest assured that your 
UCRA Councillors will be 
rigorous in investigating the 
exposure created by the previous 

Tory Administration in Havering.  
Watch this space for further 
updates.

Cllr PHILIP RUCK 

Upminster 
Fireworks 
display is back!       
Please come along to our 
Fireworks display on Saturday, 
5th November at Upminster 
Infant/Junior School playing fi eld 
(next to the Crumpled Horn). 
Doors open at 4.30pm, display 
at 6.30pm. Th e most amazing 
fi reworks, food vans, even MORE 
GLOW PRODUCTS, and toilet 
facilities this year! All information, 
including tickets, will be on our 
website www.uspfa.co.uk

Street trees        
One of the more unfortunate 
results of the extremely dry 
weather we had over the summer, 
is the number of trees growing 
in our streets that have died or 
wilted badly.
Th ere are literally thousands of 
trees in roads around Havering 
and the Council are unable to 

keep an eye on most of them, so 
they ask that if anyone has a tree 
near to where they live that looks 
like it needs a drink, then please 
give the roots a regular soaking 
during dry periods.
I often get contacted about trees 
that need feathering (growth 
around their roots removed). 
Havering Council have a pruning 
schedule but many smaller 
trees are not included in this. 
Th e Council are happy to accept 
reports of trees that require 
feathering to prevent pavements 
and roads being obstructed, 
but encourage residents to 
remove smaller areas of growth 
themselves if it is safe to do so.
To report a street tree that 
requires attention for any reason, 
visit havering.gov.uk and enter 
‘report tree’ in the search box.

Cllr JOHN TYLER 

Film Review: 
Elvis               
Th e Elvis fi lm (currently available 
on HBO Max) is an amazing 
tribute to the king of rock and 
roll. It was narrated from the 
perspective of his manager 

continued on page 11
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S C R Roofing
• All Flat Roofing • Felt and Liquids  • Fascias and Gutters

All work guaranteed, All work insured

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363 • 01708 640177

   First Step  
Christmas Bazaar   
Saturday 26th November 2022 
12 Noon to 3pm 
Father Christmas will be Visiting! 
Please Come Along to Join the Fun 

Venue - First Step, Tangmere Crescent, Hornchurch, RM12 5PP 
Christmas cards are on sale now at First Step for you early birds!! 
 

Vital funds raised at this event will help us with our work in supporting 
families of babies and young children with special needs and disabilities.  
 

See our website:  www.firststep.org.uk  
Contact details: 01708 556355 or email enquiries@firststep.org.uk 
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Bi-folding Doors
Sliding Doors

Aluminium Systems
Hardwood systems

UPVC Flush Systems
Double & Triple Glazing

Entrance Doors
Residential Doors

French Doors
Lanterns

Orangeries
Conservatories

info@romvalleyglass.com
www.romvalleyglass.com

14 Prospect Way, 
Hutton,

Brentwood,
CM13 1XA

01277 676660

Brighten your outlook with Rom Valley
Glass & Glazing

Rom Valley Glass Limited | Company Number: 029238 54 | VAT Registration Number: 705 782623

UPMINSTER-BULLETIN-90X105.indd   1 30/06/2022   11:47

Colonel Tom Parker (Tom Hanks) 
and revealed the darker side of his 
fame.
I hadn’t heard a lot of Elvis’ music 
and knew nothing about his 
personal life before watching this 
fi lm. Now, I really want to listen to 
his songs and would even like to 
visit Graceland!
Th e director Baz Luhrmann 
(Romeo & Juliet, Moulin Rouge, 
Th e Great Gatsby) uses lots of 
zoomed-in shots that really 
captivated me as it creates 
anticipation of what will happen 
next. I feel Austin Butler was the 
perfect person to play Elvis and 
captured his style and actions 
without being an imitation.
Whilst on holiday in Croatia I 
watched this fi lm in an outdoor 
cinema. We were sitting under 
the stars, feeling warm from 
the hot climate and were able 
to hear outside noises (birds 
tweeting and planes soaring). 
Th is added massively to the 
atmosphere and made me feel 
closer to the characters. I was 
completely transfi xed and felt 
like I was physically present. 
Th ere is an outdoor cinema in 
Stratford Centre (8 minute walk 
from Stratford train station) 
and I would highly recommend 
that you visit it to have a similar 

experience - minus the hot 
climate!
I loved this fi lm and would highly 
recommend that you watch it.

ROSIE MEADWAY

Pizza 
perfection          
Looking for a new restaurant to try 

on Upminster’s 
bustling high 
street?   When 
pizzeria Th e 
Whole Slice 
opened its 
doors in 
December 
2021, it set out 

to create authentic Italian pizzas 
made from the freshest, fi nest 
ingredients.  Eight months on, 
the popular hotspot - located in 
sister restaurant Roots on Corbets 
Tey Road - has done exactly that.  
Every Th ursday - Sunday, the 
restaurant’s in-house chefs make 
the most delicious Neapolitan 
pizzas, complete with their 
trademark puff y crust. 
Now, they’ve created their best 
menu yet, with unique twists on 
classic pizza bases we all know 
and love - from the Super Burrata 

to their plant based toppings. 
All are available for dine in 
or take away (order.storekit.
com/wholeslice/menu/).
Plus, there’s a great range of 
cocktails and craft beers to 
wash it all down with, as well 
as a string of exciting events, 
including Drag Queen Bingo 
which takes place every last 
Th ursday of the month. 
For more information, visit 
thewholeslice.co.uk/
or follow Th e Whole Slice 
on Facebook (facebook.
com/thewholeslice/) or 
Instagram (instagram.com/
thewholeslice__).

The 
Oglethorpe 
Players 
looking for 
new members          
Cranham’s award winning 
drama group, Th e Oglethorpe 
Players, are looking for new adult 
members to join the team for their 
next production, ‘Murder At Th e 
Antique Roadshow’.
Th e production will follow the 

Player’s unique and fantastically 
popular hilarious murder mystery 
and quiz evenings. Male and 
females are welcome with or 
without stage experience as 
coaching will be provided during 
rehearsals.  In fact, historically, 
some of our most talented cast 
members joined simply to make 
the tea (or more likely to join us at 
the pub at the end of our 

continued on page 13
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Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL
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evenings).  Rehearsals will start 
in late September on Fridays 
from 8pm in Cranham and 
performances will be in January.  
If you fancy a new hobby, having 
a go on stage and to make 
new friends please contact 
the Director Gerry Sweeney - 
mobile 07931 520420 or email 
gerrysweeney@sky.com
Likewise, if anyone fancies 
helping out backstage, technical 
support or front of house you 
will be most welcome.  We look 
forward to meeting you. 

All Star Jazz 
Band               
Th e Hornchurch & Upminster 
Rotary Club are hosting the Kid 
Tidimans, All Star Jazz Band on 
Saturday, 15th October, 8pm till 
late at the Cranham Community 
Centre, Marlborough Gardens, 
Upminster, RM14 2QH. Tickets 
are £20 which includes fi sh, 
chicken and chips or a vegetarian 
option. You bring your own 
drinks. For tickets contact Terry 
Monk 01708 226305, ta.monk@
btinternet.com or Jim Haines 
01708 226717 jimhaines@
ntlworld.com

Christmas 
Crazifest             
A date for your diary… from 
the team that brought you 
Midsummer Madness.  We are 
now doing Christmas Crazifest 
on Saturday, 26th November  at 
the Cranham Community Centre, 
Marlborough Gardens. People 
were asking if we would do it 
again and we are!! A night of live 
music and Christmas joy and 
all in aid of Th e Brain Tumour 
Charity - Th e Judy D’cruz Fund. 
Details to follow. PLEASE SAVE 
THE DATE. £3,450 raised last time 
thanks to all who attended and 
especially our main sponsors KR 
Wagstaff  Heating & Plumbing  
and A Touch of Glass.

Land of The 
Fanns             
A new local history book ‘Th e 
Land of the Fanns and its history’, 
voluntarily compiled and written 
by Sue Smith in aid of Th ames 
Chase Community Forest, is now 
available at Th ames Chase Forest 
Centre. Th e book draws together 
the interesting, surprising, 
sometimes shocking or amusing 

stories of the local area across the 
millennia for the pleasure and 
education of all. 
For the fi rst time and centring 
on Th ames Chase at Cranham, 
from Dagenham to Langdon 
Hills and from Havering Ridge to 
Th ameside, the natural heritage, 
geology, pre-history and history 
stories told here enable those 
from aged 9 to 90 to be able to 
better enjoy, value and respect 
this hard-pressed landscape for 
the future.
Guided by the national 
curriculum, this book also 
suggests ‘bright ideas’ and 
projects for children, their parents 
and teachers together with ‘places 
to visit near and far’. For those 
wanting to take their studies 
further it gives ideas for ‘future 
projects’, ‘references for further 
research’ and ‘further reading 
lists’ and with pages for notes.
Complementary copies have 
already been distributed to 
local schools, libraries and 
visitor centres. You can also 
alternatively order your own 
copy by making a donation 
through ‘Just Giving’ at www.
justgiving.com/fundraising/
thelandofthefannsanditshistory 

A companion 
book has also 
been compiled 
by local people 
through another 
of the ‘Land of the 
Fanns Partnership 
Scheme’ projects. 

Called ‘Fens, Forests and Fields’. A 
beautifully illustrated collection of 
personal stories of this landscape 
within living memory and can 
similarly be obtained by making a 
donation at Th ames Chase Forest 
Centre or through ‘Just Giving’ 
https://www.justgiving.com/
Land-of-the-Fanns .

OUT AND 
ABOUT IN 
YOUR LOCAL 
AREA
Learn Bridge         
Do you like playing cards? Why 
not learn to play Bridge and enjoy 
a few hours’ entertainment, a 
mentally stimulating experience 
and the chance to make new 
friends. Our Beginner’s Course is 
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A & P ANTIQUES & VINTAGE
DOWNSIZING?  DECLUTTERING?

We Buy...
 • Gold & Silver
 • Jewellery & Watches
 • Medals & Militaria
 • Crystal & Porcelain
 • Old Currency & Toys
 • Furniture

And Much More!

Over 20 years experience
Friendly & professional

Call Us On...
01277 201508
07974 085985
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fun and it’s easy to learn. Or do 
you already play but would like 
to refresh your knowledge? Our 
Year 2 Course could be for you. 
Both courses start in October in 
Cranham on Wednesdays. Why 
not come along to the free taster 
session and see if it is for you?  We 
also run a friendly bridge club 
Friday evenings where we off er 
bridge fun days, competitions and 
holidays. No partner needed as 
hosted – just turn up. For further 
information contact Tony 07957 
406088.  www.bridgewebs.com/
upminstercranham

Upminster 
Scottish 
dancers             
Come Scottish dancing, held 
weekly on Friday mornings in 
St Laurence Church small hall 
(behind main hall), Corbets Tey 
Road, Upminster, RM14 2BB from 
10-11.45am.  First class is free, 
thereafter £2 per session.  Tuition 
given.  No need to bring a partner, 
but wear fl at shoes.   Telephone 
Fiona 07976 438950 or just turn 
up.

Essex Wildlife 
Trust, Havering
- monthly 
walks               
Saturday, 5 November - 10.30 - 
12.30pm - RSPB Bowers Marsh,
Church Road, Bowers Giff ord, 
Basildon, Essex SS13 2HG.  
Wintering waterfowl should be 
present in large numbers.  Meet 
at the car park.  Th e walk is free, 
will take about two hours and 
suitable for families and adults.  
Please wear suitable clothing and 
footwear.  
Booking Terry Smith  
tel: 07802212151 or email 
ts15457@netscape.net

Music 
Afternoons at 
Hornchurch 
Library             
As Autumn approaches we 
recommence our popular 
recorded music programmes 
in the main meeting room (1st 

fl oor - lift or stairs) at Hornchurch 
Library.
Wednesday, 5th October at 2pm 
SCANDALOUS LADIES AND 
GOOD-TIME SCOUNDRELS
presented by George Saddington.
A musical battle of the sexes will 
be engaged between a motley 
collection of cads, rogues, rakes, 
scoundrels, rascals and casanovas 
and a formidable alliance of 
fl irts, soubrettes, sirens, vamps, 
courtesans and other femmes 
fatale. 
Wednesday, 19th October at 2pm 
A  MATTER OF LIFE & DEATH
presented by Harry Newman.
A programme of music that will 
cover varying aspects of life and 
death. 
Admission is free of charge 
but we ask for a nominal 
contribution towards interval 
drinks. Programmes are of 
recorded music starting at 2pm 
and fi nishing by 4pm. Buses 
165, 256 & 370 pass the library 
and Emerson Park station is a 
short walk away. No pre-booking 
required just turn up, but if you 
would like more information call 
Stephen Raindle 01708 470670 or 
email sraindle@aol.com .

Havering 
& District 
National Trust 
Association         
We meet on the 4th Saturday 
of the month at 2.30pm in the 
large hall at Ardleigh House, 
Hornchurch. Our speakers on 
October 22nd are Brenda and 
Ralph Todd who will be talking 
about Birds & People – Travels 
Th rough Time. 
Visitors are welcome at a cost of 
£2 per meeting. Refreshments 
50p. Would you like to join us? 
Non-members of the National 
Trust are very welcome.  For 
more information about the 
Havering & District Association, 
please contact the secretary on 
HaveringNTA@hotmail.com
or on 07939101802  or Anne on 
01708446593.

Garden 
Lectures          
Th e Upminster and District 
Horticultural Society launches 
the new season with our charity 
evening lecture on Th e restoration 
of Upminster Windmill and the 
evolution of its gardens.  Join us 
on Tuesday, 11th October to hear 
Paul Sainsbury head gardener 
and local archaeologist speak 
about the Upminster Windmill 
restoration and the building and 
development of the visitor centre 
garden which was awarded fi rst 
prize in the Havering in Bloom 
2021 competition.
Doors open at 7.15pm with the 
lecture starting at 7.45pm and 
ending at 9.45pm. Th ere will be 
refreshments served during the 
interval with a raffl  e at the end of 
the evening. Entrance is £3 (all 
monies raised will be donated to 
the Upminster Windmill). You can 
fi nd out more about our society 
by visiting our website www. 
upminsterhorticulturalsociety. 
co.uk

07761 049852
I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

IV DRIP THERAPYCRYOTHERAPY
RED LIGHT THERAPY
HYPERBARIC OXYGEN
THERAPY

besuperhumanofficial.com

NOW
OPEN

YOUR HEALTH IS YOUR SUPERPOWER

COMPRESSION
THERAPY

SERVICES

@
Upminster

Call to book your appointment

01708 545 777

HEALTH BAR

Or visit
besuperhumanofficial
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BRITANNIA EXTERIOR CLEANING

Pressure Washing

Steam Cleaning

Roof Moss Removal

Biocide Treatment

Softwashing

Gutter Clearing

Fascia Soffit & Gutter Cleaning

01708 300479 / 07968 723570

admin@britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk
www.britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk

CONTACT LLOYD FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*



Havering Antique 
Collectors Club          
Friday, 21st October - Leeanne 
Westwood from Valence House
speaking on famous Female 
Portrait Painters.
Friday, 18th November – Peter 
Cockburn Silver Spoons and 
Hallmarks. 
7.45 for 8pm - Harold Wood 
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins 
Lane - Annual Membership £35,  
Guests £5  Chairman Mrs Chris 
Lovett 079 4736 7258

Essex Wildlife 
Trust, Havering – 
Indoor meetings           
Monday, 10th  October - talk by 
a representative from Essex & 
Suff olk Water. 
Monday, 14th  November - talk 
by Ian Mercer on Essex Rock, 
a really interesting talk about 
geology beneath the landscape.
Meetings held at Fairkytes Arts 
Centre, Billet Lane, Hornchurch 
RM11 1AX. Donation £3.  
Meetings start 2.15pm.  Contact 
Joy tel: 07759869910.

Art Exhibition 
and Sale           
Alf Crispin was a prolifi c and 
highly regarded local artist.  
Using mainly oils and pastels, he 
painted landscapes, historic sites, 
fl ora and fauna.  Approximately 
90 of his framed paintings are 
being shown and sold at St Luke’s 
Church, Front Lane, Cranham 
on Friday, 14th October.  Th e 
Exhibition will open from 3pm 
until 4.30pm with cakes and 
teas available.  From 7pm until 
8.30pm there will be a Cheese & 
Wine event (tickets from St Luke’s 
offi  ce, 01708 222562).  No card 
facilities. 

Havering 
Astronomical 
Society            
Wednesday, 19th October 7.15 
for 7.30pm Chris Woodhouse: 
an electronics engineer by 
training and author of books 
on darkroom photography 
and on astrophotography, will 
present: ‘Imaging roundup’ - a 
smorgasbord of new trends, 
software, ideas and low-cost 
solutions.   Meetings held at 
Th ames Chase, Pike Lane, 
Upminster. If you are interested in 
joining us there are more details 
on the website www.havastro.
co.uk or email enquiries@
havastro.co.uk.

Young 
Astronomers             
Th ursday, 27 October 7- 8pm. 
meetings held at Th ames Chase, 
Pike Lane, Upminster on the 
last Th ursday of the month and 
include talks, demonstrations, 
space news and observing when 
possible.  If you, or someone you 
know is aged 8-16 and would 
like to get involved please email 
young.astronomers@havastro.
co.uk or see the website 
www.havastro.co.uk

Exhibition of 
paintings             
Janet and Terry Doyle have an 
exhibition of their paintings at 
Upminster Library from 10th to 
22nd October. All paintings for 
sale. Enquiries to Terry 07880 
770324.

Upminster 
and District 
Probus Club             
Gentlemen, are you retired or 
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Trusted IT Support Company in London

Stop Worrying About IT and Focus on Your Business

Business IT Services
Disaster Recovery and Continuity
Data Centre Management
Internet Connectivity
Voice & Data Cabling

01708984990 
02070936000
talk@htl.uk.com
www.htl.london

Contact Us

HTL Support offers IT Services to help your business grow

ISO 9001 
CERTIFIED

ISO 27001
CERTIFIED

                                          IS YOUR CONSERVATORY
                                   TOO HOT IN SUMMER AND TOO COLD IN WINTER?

                                            WE CAN HELP! …

TURN YOUR CONSERVATORY INTO AN ALL YEAR ROUND LIVING SPACE WITH OUR PREMIUM CONSERVATORY 
INSULATION. OUR UNIQUE ALUMINIUM QUILT SYSTEM WILL BE PROFESSIONALLY INSTALLED TO YOUR EXISTING 
CONSERVATORY FRAMEWORK AT A FRACTION OF THE COST OF A NEW TILED ROOF, WHILST REDUCING YOUR 
ENERGY BILLS | PRICES START FROM JUST £1295!

SALE NOW ON! UP TO 30% OFF | QUOTE ‘BULLETIN30’.           VISIT OUR WEBSITE FOR A FREE QUOTATION

OTHER SERVICES: UPVC FACIA, SOFFITS & GUTTERING | PREMIUM CONSERVATORY VALETING | WINDOW REPAIRS

+447396263493      sales@conservatoryinsulationsolutions.co.uk         www.conservatoryinsulationsolutions.co.uk

Get 
Found 
Online

Website design

§ One and multipage designs

§ Hobby and business websites

§ E-commerce

§ Database collections

Social media strategies

§ B2C: Instagram integration, YouTube

§ B2B: LinkedIn

Search engine optimisation

§ Keywords 

§ Website text optimisation

§ Google Business Page

contact@greycardesign.com | www.greycardesign.com 

Get 
Found 
Online

Website design

§ One and multipage designs

§ Hobby and business websites

§ E-commerce

§ Database collections

Social media strategies

§ B2C: Instagram integration, YouTube

§ B2B: LinkedIn

Search engine optimisation

§ Keywords 

§ Website text optimisation

§ Google Business Page

contact@greycardesign.com | www.greycardesign.com 
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The UBC shed is a collaborative workspace where men can work on 
practical projects and share in their hobbies with others. Men are welcome 
from anywhere in Havering. The idea draws on the successful Men’s Shed 
movement in Australia where nearly 1000 sheds have opened since 2007. 
UBC Men’s Shed is part of a growing movement and joins of one of the 
hundreds of Men’s Shed’s that currently exist in the UK.

Our new meeting day is Wednesday 1pm- 4:40pm 
Upminster Baptist Church, 1 Springfield Gardens, Upminster, RM14 3HE

Our shed is equipped with tools and materials that have been generously  
donated by the public and local rotary. We are mainly a woodworking  
community although we’re happy to try our hand at almost anything.  You can  
drop in anytime the shed is operating so why not stop by for a look around  
and a decent cuppa; we’d love to have you working alongside us.

For more information contact Chris Cozier
Phone 07881 900487 Email: chrisubcmensshed@gmail.com 

Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

**LOCAL BUILDERS**
ALL BUILDING AND CONSTRUCTION JOBS UNDERTAKEN

FULLY INSURED- CUSTOMER RECOMMENDATIONS AVAILABLE 
CONTACT US FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION.

TEL: 01245 420351
MOBILE: 07768172842
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semi-retired? Our Probus Club 
meet at 11.30 at Th e Cranleigh 
restaurant in Hornchurch once a 
month, where we enjoy a 3-course 
meal before being entertained 
by a speaker.  At our October 
meeting we will be entertained 
by Dick Williams with his audio/
visual show.  Also, in conjunction 
with Probus Ladies Club, we run 
trips to various places of interest 
throughout the year, including a 
boat trip on the Th ames in Oxford 
in October.  Would you like to 
join us? Find us on Facebook 
or visit our website on https://
upminsterprobussec.wixsite.
com/upminster-probus 
Contact our secretary,  Barry 
on 01708 703783 or at  
upminsterprobus.secretary@
gmail.com 

Windmill Art 
Group              
We are a friendly group of 
amateur artists looking for new 
members to join our art group.  
It is an informal group choosing 
from our own list of subjects and 
medium.
If you have an interest in art and 
would like to improve your skills 
come and join us.
We meet every Wednesday 
between 9.30 and 12 noon in 
the fi rst wooden hall behind 
Upminster library.
Contacts:  Eileen  01708 221530  
/  07975 808734 or Mike  01708 
221386  /  07932 484012

Saturday Talks 
club                  
Nancy Cunard An Uncommon 
Viewer - speaker Mark Banting.  
Taking place on Saturday, 8th 
October at Roope Hall, Trinity 
Reform Church, Station Road, 
Upminster.  2 to 4pm, doors open 
1.45pm.    £5 including tea and 
biscuits.  Enquiries to Mrs B Bland 
07951 217930 / 01689 858701 
/porcuspiker@hotmail.com 
or  Mrs G Blake 07788 751407 / 
01708 227512 /arwb@aol.com

Craft sale               
Coff ee morning and sale of 
jewellery, cards, books, jigsaw 
puzzles etc on Saturday, 8th 
October from 10am to 12noon 
at Trinity Church, Station Road, 
Upminster.  All proceeds to Ahava 
(formerly Hope4Havering).

Shirley Tours               
Th ursday, 15th December 
Christmas Lunch with Abba 
Style show. Coach travel from 
local picks ups, entertainment 
Abba style and topical quiz with 3 
course festive lunch.   £50pp. Start 
your pre-Christmas festivities 
with this trip. 
Saturday, 18th February 2023 
Brick Lane Adult Panto, 

Goldilocks and the Bare Bears. 
Coach travel departing from 
Jobber’s Rest, hot meal and 
matinee show. £75pp. 
Saturday, 29th July 2023; 
7 nights Music Th emed Cruise 
“Land of the Vikings” with 
Motown meets Rock n Roll 
Legends, sailing from Tilbury with 
Kiki Dee and “Elvis” to entertain. 
Ports of call, Gothenburg 
in Sweden, Copenhagen in 
Denmark with the chance to visit 
“Graceland”, newly built museum 
in Denmark.  Call for more details 
and prices.
Email: shirley@shirleytours.
co.uk or call 01708 227884; 
or 07966 146956 (mobile has 
answerphone so please leave 
name and your contact details).
Fund raising for James 
Oglethorpe, Engayne, Hall Mead 
schools, All Saint’s Church and 
All Saint’s scout group. Pick up 
points: Jobbers Rest, Plough Pub 
and Avon Road. 

The Old Chapel 
Tea & Talk                
Wednesday, 12th October -
Th e Romantic Gloom of 

Clarence House – Peter Wilson 
who worked at Clarence House 
will take us on a voyage of 
discovery around the house to 
each of the rooms used by King 
Charles in his capacity as the 
Prince of Wales. Th e focus will 
cover the period of occupation 
by Queen Elizabeth the Queen 
Mother up to the present time.
Email: friendsoldchapel@mary.
havering.sch.uk         
Doors open at 10am – talk starts 
at 10.30am, £2 supplement for 
members,  £4 admission for non-
members.  Tel: 01708 224830 or 
Mob: 07870 558408.

The Arts Society, 
Havering               
Tuesday, 11th October - 
Velazquez-Genius at the Court 
of Philip IV, by Gail Turner 
Velázquez (1599-1660) was 
the leading artist of Spain’s 
Golden Age.   10.30am at the 
New Windmill Hall, Upminster.  
Visitors £8.   
Tuesday, 25th October –
Autumn Study Day: From 
Mohammed to Marx: the 
Changing Face of Art and Textiles 
of Central Asia by: Chris Aslan 
Alexander. 10.30am at the New 
Windmill Hall, Upminster.  Cost 
£35 includes 3 lectures, light 
lunch and tea/coff ee. 
Tickets available at the normal 
monthly lectures in the hall 
or contact us via email info@
tashavering.org.uk or telephone 
01708 221903 or visit our website 
https://tashavering.org.uk/
Lectures/FutureLectures.aspx 
Facebook:   https://
www.facebook.com/
groups/199870022175485.

MOT & SERVICE CENTRE

01708 670773
www.a1autocentre.com

‘UK GARAGE OF THE YEAR’
FINALIST 2 YEARS RUNNING!

Free local Collection and Delivery
Family run business

5 minute drive from Upminster High St.
MOT, SERVICING, BRAKES, SUSPENSION, TYRES, MAIN

DEALER LEVEL DIAGNOSTICS & ALL OTHER GARAGE SERVICES

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates

A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O R B O Y S
A N D G I R L S A G E D 3 - 1 1 Y E A R S
A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O

There is no need to travel far for an excellent education for your
child. Oakfields is situated in Upminster and perfectly placed for

a private education in Havering. With our passion for teaching
and our holistic approach, we ensure every child has a well-

rounded education to be able to fulfil their potential.

SPACES
AVAILABLE

Phone: 01708 256721
Email: helen.barkham@oakfieldsschool.co.uk

www.oakfieldspreparatoryschool.co.uk

Oakfields is part of the Cognita Schools Group    www.cognita.com

BOOK A PRIVATE TOUR

WE'VE BEEN RATED 'EXCELLENT' IN ALL AREAS

in our recent ISI inspect ion

Over 20 years
experience, NPTC
qualified & fully

insured Or call us on    01708 225998 / 07875 557378

All Garden Services & Regular Maintenance plus
Landscaping, Jet Washing, Overgrowns & much more!

...BOILER INSTALLATIONS

...LANDLORD SAFETY CERTIFICATES

...BOILER SERVICING

...POWER FLUSHING

BOILER BREAKDOWNS...

GAS FIRES...

COOKERS/HOBS FITTED...

BATHROOM INSTALLATION...

SRW FOR ALL YOUR PLUMBING NEEDS 
FROM FIXING A LEAKING TAP TO ...

SRW provides reliable, efficient, good value plumbing and heating 
services to havering and local areas

M: 07956 421 283 E: srwheating@virginmedia.com
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Christmas 
Shopping event               
Taking place at Cranham 
Community Centre, 115a 
Marlborough Gardens on 
Saturday, 12th November 
between 10am and 4pm.  Please 
come along and support your 
local community centre and 
local businesses.  Tea and coffee 
and light refreshments will be 
available.

Christmas in 
Upminster               
We are planning the return of our 
popular Christmas event this year, 
and hoping to make it a big one.  
At the time of writing the details 
are provisional, but currently 
planned for 24th November 
between 5pm to 7pm.  Full details 
will be provided in the November 
Bulletin. 

Town Centre 
further cleaning 
update               
We recently met with Council 
officers from the Street Cleansing 
Department in August, and 
walked around a number of 

areas where more attention 
is required to improve the 
cleanness of our town centre. It 
was also established that some 
businesses need to take more 
responsibility in keeping areas 
outside their premises cleaner. We 
will be working with the Council 
and local businesses to meet 
these aims. We have a regular 
street cleaner, who many of our 
residents may know, who works 
tirelessly to keep the town centre 
clean.  Please help him by using 
the bins.

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN and 
CHRIS WILKINS 

Thanks to 
Cranham ward 
residents               
During the extremely dry and 
hot weather over the summer, we 
were all shocked by the terrible 
fire that engulfed so many houses 
in Wennington. For a number of 
weeks I often went out to check 
local fields whenever smoke 
started drifting across my area, 
just in case a fire had started. I 
was particularly fearful of what 
would happen should a fire start 
in Cranham Brickfields.
Fortunately, we did not suffer any 
major incidents in Cranham ward 

and I would like to pay tribute to 
all of our community, who heeded 
the warnings and made sure our 
area stayed safe.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

New Ventures               
We often mention new businesses 
that have opened locally, 
especially in Upminster Town 
Centre.  As we go to press, at Bell 
Corner in the former Apache 
clothes shop next door to Holland 
and Barrett, a Brow Studio is 
opening.  Further down, in St 
Mary’s Lane, we see that the 
former hairdressers opposite The 
Shell garage has new occupiers, 
Coffee Vibe.  A warm welcome to 
Upminster is extended to both.

Speeding update               
Two members of the Upminster 
ward panel joined SNT officers 
on 17 August for a speed check 
in Corbets Tey Road, junction 
with Little Gaynes Lane. This was 
for an hour between 8 - 9am.  
149 vehicles were checked, the 
average speed was 27MPH. 107 
were travelling below 30MPH, 32 
travelling between 31 – 35MPH 
and 10 travelling at 36MPH plus.   
Of those doing more than 36MPH, 
5 were travelling at 40MPH plus, 
the highest was 45 MPH. Vehicles 

were stopped and officers warned 
drivers and advised them of 
their excess speed, many of 
whom appeared unaware of the 
speed limit, which is 30MPH.  
These drivers will be sent speed 
warning letters.  Speed checks will 
continue as SNT resources are 
available at locations identified by 
residents and the police.

LINDA VAN DEN HENDE 

The return of 
the white lines               
Prior to the last election, your 
ward Councillors were having 
problems in getting the white 
pavement markings re-marked. 
We are pleased to say that we have 
seen the reinstatement of the lines 
in a number of roads including 
Heron Way and Roseberry 
Gardens. The lines in Heron Way 
included the repair of the concrete 
before any lines could be painted.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD 

Cranham ward 
drop ins               
Cranham Ward Councillors are 
bringing back their Cafe 4 You 
drop ins. If you have a Council 
issue you want to discuss in 
person rather than by phone 

continued on page 22

01708 473810

Curtain World Direct
Unit 8 Vicarage Road, RM12 4TB

• Nets • Heavy Curtains • Swags & Tails
• Roman Blinds • Shutters • Roller Blinds

• Vertical Blinds • Curtain Tracks
• Curtain Poles

Full fitting Service - Own fabric made up
Like a different time slot Call us! 01708 473810

Monday - Friday 10-4  Saturday 11-2
closed Thursday & Sunday



or email, pop into Cafe 4 You, 
Front Lane, 11-12pm on the fi rst 
Tuesday of each month. 

Upminster 
ward surgery           
Please note that the October 
surgery for the Upminster ward 
Councillors will be at Costa Coff ee 
(eastern side of Station Road) on 
October 10th, 10 - 11am.  Please 
pop along with your thoughts, 
ideas or problems and we will do 
our best to resolve. 

Cllrs OSCAR FORD, LINDA 
HAWTHORN and 

CHRIS WILKINS 

Upminster 
Art Society 
Exhibition           
We have an exhibition of 
members’ work at the Queen’s 
Th eatre, Hornchurch. Th ere is a 
varied selection of subjects and 
media and all works are for sale, 
Th e exhibition space is in the 
restaurant area and runs until 9th 
October. Enquiries to Terry on 
07880 770324. 

Havering 
Council 
community 
engagement 
events            
Havering Council have been 
holding a series of community 
engagement events for people 
wishing to speak about the 
Council’s Housing Services. Th ese 
will continue  and will be held 
in Th e Liberty Shopping Centre, 
Romford (outside Boots) from 
10am - 2pm on the following 
Tuesdays - 1 November and 6 
December.

Wear it Pink – 
Breast Cancer 
Awareness 
month            
Breast Cancer Awareness Month 
is back again this October. Wear 
It Pink, 21st  October. By taking 
part in Breast Cancer Now’s 
biggest and brightest fundraising 
event, readers can help raise 
as much money as possible to 
support world-class research 
and life-changing support 
services, helping thousands living 
with breast cancer across the 
UK.  Breast cancer is the most 
common cancer in women in the 
UK. Every 10 minutes one woman 
is diagnosed with the disease and 
cases have increased by almost a 
quarter in the last 30 years. 
Ever wanted to dye your hair 
pink? Th is is your moment. Voice 
of an angel? Let the world hear 
it with a pink karaoke night. 
Th row on something pink at 
home, school, or work, or get 
friends near and far together 
with a virtual extravaganza. Th e 
possibilities are endless.  So, on 
Friday, 21 October wear it pink, 
raise money and help fund life-
changing breast cancer research 
and support. Sign up today at 
wearitpink.org. 

Twittering 
Tyler!            
Our own Councillor John Tyler 
has a Twitter page, with news of 
some of the things happening 
in Cranham ward and his own 
personal take on local politics and 
occasionally, the wider world. He 
is also happy to receive messages 
from residents via his account @
CllrTyler 
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kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Commercial Advertising

Martin Flower 07785 244212
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

mastroianni@btinternet.com

Upminster Organiser
Gio Anastasi 07908 916119
gio.anastasi@hotmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster & Cranham Edition

Cut out and Reseal Service
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 

• All plumbing maintenance
• New installations
• System upgrades
• Boiler changes

• Bathrooms
• Kitchens 
• Radiators, taps and stopcocks
• Leak repairs and more

Reliable and respectable, skilled tradesmen.

01375 430300 / 07795514198 smpandp@hotmail.com



DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub

�44 �0� 1�0� 22� ���     �     in�o���ati��om

JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJ

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service

Published by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 


